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Wednesday, June 16, 2021, 7:00 pm
Location: Online Google Meet 

In attendance: Matt Parker, John Harvey (had to leave after his report due to another commitment), Vic Drought, Jim Gracie, Jen Adams, Patrick MacNamara
Adoption of the Agenda: moved by John – carried.
Adoption of the Minutes: moved by Jen seconded by John – carried.
Reports:  
[image: ]Brennan Park Connector to Commercial Way: John Harvey a. Suggestion to move on formalizing the Brennan Park Connector from the Commercial Way intersection to B. Park all weather fields with a trail upgrade and upgraded bridge. John has volunteered to oversee this project. Discussion: Vic has the Cascade Environment Report. (It is about 10 years old.) The route of the present trail follows one of the options outlined in the Report. The present trail is new and functional - perhaps it should be enjoyed as is for some time to allow it to become institutionalized and more widely known and used before upgrading. (That was the consensus for now.) John acknowledged that he didn’t really need another project right now and it might be ok to wait for a year to allow the trail to be further established and replace the bridge when the present crossing become problematic.
Memorial Benches: John has responded to a few inquiries about the memorial bench and presented the option to a few people without getting a sponsor thus far. Permission from BC Hydro will be up in August this summer. John may inquire if they’d allow an extension on the permission. Possibility remains for STS to buy the bench and hope to get reimbursed when someone wishes to dedicate it to a loved one. (The thinking is that a memorial bench at this viewpoint under the hydro lines where they cross the Mamquam River will discourage people from camping or partying at this location.)
Brushback: Vic - Jim, Patrick & Vic brushed the Toboggan Trail ~500m to turn off into Smoke Bluffs Park (mainly first 250m overgrown) surface repairs from last year have held up well. Nature trail is scheduled for a trim soon.
Projects: 
Mashiter Channel Trails: Jim - Dwayne Kress on the Mashiter Bridge esp. south side when time permits when in in between other jobs. Flat stones stored at the STS shed may be used at south end of the bridge.  (Carl did draw up a plan to tackle the trail repairs in this area in 3 or 4 stages)
Sea to Sky Trail Repair: Ted has had to move his equipment to high ground because of the recent heavy rains followed by the freshet and will proceed with trail repairs when conditions permit
Logger’s Creek Trail: Gravelling/ resurfacing ~200m of Loggers Creek Trail to finish this up from last year and do some touch up un the Nature Trail July 12
Amblepath: project pushed to August to allow for bird nesting. May require 10-15 truckloads of fill to reduce angle of the ramp and raise trail bed. New bridge “a thing of beauty + generous width” thanks to all involved. Second bridge may require some attention soon.
Dipper Trail: about 2/3 resurfaced ~250m. The rest could also perhaps re-surfaced at a later date but the softest sections most prone to getting muddy have been top dressed with trail crush.
[image: ]Carl in a written submission:  reported on rehabilitation of disturbed area near the summit of Merrill Park with Spencer and Jillian; trail repairs to Nature Trail caused by flooding. It has been suggested that the ramp of the southern bridge be staked down. Word is that BC Hydro no longer donates old hydro poles because of concerns of extended environmental liability. Province has some questions re: bridge application over Meighan Creek in Coho Park so 45 day notification extended. Carl also noted leg development of amphibians in the Coho Park-Garibaldi Springs area. Toad migration will be another consideration in the timing of the bridge installation and trail work. DOS & Garibaldi Springs made aware of this.
Plastic Bag Funding Initiative: Bob Brant reported through me that Plastic Bag charge donation agreement made with Squamish Liquor Stores. Posters up in those stores. Management at other retailers considering it.
Grant Applications: W/B Vail Resorts Grant application submitted by Gillian requesting $2500 in Epic products to support membership recruitment/retention campaigns in F21/S22 (funding to cover us through Aug 2022). We should find out if our request has been approved by August.
[image: ]Jim identified a couple other grant opportunities we could potentially apply for in future including the Enabling Accessibility Fund grant (due July 29) and the Home Depot Canada Foundation - Community Impact Grants (SORCA secured funding this year). Matt will review these (and seek out more) and get any open options completed and submitted, and make reminders to review again for 2022.  
Also planning to meet up with Bob and chat about how we can maybe build on the bag program by connecting with the Chamber. Perhaps there is an opportunity to create an STS ‘partner’ package and put that out to local businesses. 

[image: ]Financial Report: Jack – report tabled.
Correspondences:
• $10,000 Home Depot Foundation for SORCAs Sq. Nation Youth Program
• $7500 from W. B. Enviro Fund Wonderland Trail maintenance
• Squamish Reporter looking for trail related articles
• President Chilliwack Outdoor Club inquiry re. gondola & ski hill proposals in the Fraser Valley. Our experience and perspective relayed to them.
• Sea to Sky Gondola reopens
Business Arising: 
• STS signing authority discuss with Jessica Frew at Squamish Savings suggestion to wait until Lauren is back in September to add her then.
• STS shed (4 new wheelbarrows) & shedding some detritus this summer organize a trail shed clean-up day this summer and store wheel barrows covered and locked behind shed. Vic cleaned up the loft to fit a couple wheelbarrows up there.
• Mamquam kiosk / signboard vandalized and graffitied new signs and maps have a coating making them easier to clean up if tagged. Jim thinks that there is still green paint in the shed for the kiosk.
Roundtable: 
Jim; seeking support to look to getting as much of the Sea to Sky Trail off Paradise road and Squamish Valley road as possible. Looking to use Hydro right of ways and Squamish River dike where possible support granted to explore those possibilities. Jen; northern entrance of Looking Glass trail getting overgrown with side foliage by cedar fences – Matt volunteered to trim it back on the weekend.
[image: ]Adjournment:
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